WEST PIKE RUN TOWNSHIP Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes, December 8th, 2014

CALL TO ORDER The West Pike Run Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Monday, December

8th. 2014 The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Rick Molish

PLEADGE &ROLL CALL Present at the meeting were, Chairman Rick Molish, Supervisor Phil Podroskey, Supervisor Laura

Hough, Secretary Ruth Dodds, and Solicitor Herman Bigi.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION Questions were presented to the Board regarding extensions of the water line project.

Chairman Molish detailed plans to use Local Share funds for the project in 2015.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion was made by Laura, second by Phil to accept the minutes of November 10th meeting,

motion carried.

REPORTS Phil Podroskey read the Police Report. Motion was made by Laura, second By

Phil to accept the report.

Animal Control Motion was made by Laura, second by Phil to accept the animal control report.

<u>Secretary-Treasurer</u> Ruth Dodds provided a written report of the finances. Motion was made

by Laura, second by Phil to accept the report.

<u>Road Report</u> Phil Podroskey provided a verbal road report. Motion was made by Phil and

second by Laura to approve the road report.

Recreation No Report/tabled.

Gas Well Supervisor Hough asked for imput from Kim Urcho and advised her she had

received complaints regarding the security light at Mad Dog. Also noted an incident with a water truck to Jack Sparrow off the berm of the road for several hours before being towed out. An update on the drilling at Jack

Sparrow was the last topic of discussion

The report was accepted on a Podroskey/Hough motion.

Meetings & Seminars Supervisor Hough reported on her plans to attend the 2015 educational

Seminars that would be beneficial to the Township.

Code Enforcement: No Report/tabled

CORRESPONDENCE No correspondence to review.

BILLS & PAYROLL Motion was made by Phil, second by Laura to approve the November invoices.

Page two: monthly meeting December 8th, 2014

ANNOUNCEMENTS

OLD BUSINESS

A motion by Supervisor Podroskey, second by Supervisor Hough to accept the new Ordinance

2014-3, approving the revisions to the General Employee's Joinder Pension Fund.

NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Hough reported that she had received several complaints regarding the burning at the Litton's Greenhouse. She was advised by Cheryl Matesich, borough secretary, that they were

aware of the situation and had sent their code enforcement officer to that location.

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business before the board, Chairman Rick Molish adjourned the

meeting at 6:55 p.m.

Ruth E. Dodds , Secretary-Treasurer